Noticeboard | Papa Pānui

Closure of Streets to Ordinary Vehicular Traffic

Notice is hereby given that by the Queenstown Lakes District Council under delegated authority, to the close the following road to ordinary vehicular traffic for the purpose of protecting endangered Banded Dotterel's nesting in the Tucker Beach Wildlife Management Reserve.

Roads to be Closed: Legal Road off Tucker Beach Road down to the Tucker Beach Wildlife Management

1700 Thursday 24 October 2019 to 1700 31 Period of Closure:

January 2020

It will be an offence under the above regulations for any person otherwise than under authority of an authorised permit to use the roads for ordinary vehicular traffic during the period of closure.

Should anyone require further information regarding the above closure, please contact APL Property on 03 442 7133 or by email gueenstown@aplproperty. co.nz.

Meeting Schedule for November 2019

Public Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 46 of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 that meetings of the Council will be held as follows. during the month of November 2019.

Resource Consent Hearing (K & L Warburton RM181167) - Edgewater, Sargood Drive, Wanaka. Tuesday 5 November 2019 at 10.00am.

Meeting dates, times and venues are subject to change. All of the above meetings are open to the public. Some meetings may have items of business that will be discussed with the public excluded, as set out by the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987.

Mike Theelen CHIEF EXECUTIVE

Sport NZ Rural Travel Fund Opens for 2019/20

The Rural Travel Fund is open to all sports clubs and school teams in the Queenstown Lakes District to apply for funding to support teams participating in regular local sport competition in weekends, which excludes inter-school and intra-school competitions played during school time.

Applications forms available from both Wanaka and Queenstown Council offices or from our Council website: https://www.qldc.govt.nz/our-community/funding/fundingfor-sports/

Funding round closes 5.00pm Friday 1 November. All applications must be addressed

to Jan Maxwell, Sport NZ Funding, Private Bag 50072 Queenstown or emailed to jan.maxwell@gldc.govt.nz

For any enquiries, please contact Jan Maxwell on 03 441 0469.

Invercargill Airport Ltd: Vacancy for Independent Director

Invercargill Airport Ltd (IAL) is a subsidiary company of Invercargill City Holdings (Holdco) which is a holding company 100% owned by the Invercargill City Council, IAL provides all airport related services for Invercargill and is the gateway to the city and the wider Southland region, hosting over 307,000 passengers in 2018. IAL is 97.2% owned by Holdco and 2.8% by four local Rūnaka.

Invercargill City Council and IAL, along with the Queenstown Airport Corporation and its major shareholder Queenstown Lakes District Council, see value in strengthening the connection between the airport companies with the objective of increasing economic activity for the city and wider region.

This new role is being established specifically as one of a number of initiatives to assist in building that connection. Queenstown Lakes District Council has been invited to nominate the candidate, and applications are sought from suitably qualified candidates who must reside within the Queenstown Lakes District, ideally with strong connections with tourism and local government sectors. Candidates should have governance experience and excellent stakeholder engagement skills. A full person specification is available on request.

Applications close on Friday 8 November 2019, and should be sent for the attention of: Mike Theelen, Chief Executive, Queenstown Lakes District Council, Private Bag 50072. Queenstown; or via email: ceo@gldc.govt.nz

Please note; the appointment to the IAL Board will be made by Invercargill City Council in accordance with their Director Appointments Policy.

Closure of Streets to Ordinary Vehicular Traffic

PURSUANT TO THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1974, notice is hereby given that consideration will be given by Queenstown Lakes District Council under delegated authority, to the closure of the following roads to ordinary vehicular traffic for the purpose of holding the 2019 Pioneer MTB Race event:

Roads to be Closed: Moke Lake Road from the southern end of

Moke Lake to the Moke Lake camp site

Period of Closure: Monday 2 December 2019 from 0700 to 0830

Note: the above is an extra closure for this event additional to those advertised Thursday 10 October 2019.

Those who have any concerns regarding the above closures, please contact Blake Hoger at APL Property Limited on 03 777 4125 or at blake.hoger@aplproperty.co.nz before 4.00pm on Thursday, 7 November 2019.

